

School of Medicine

Edward D. Miller Research Building, Suite 147 733 North Broadway Baltimore, MD 21205-2196 (410) 955-3080 / FAX (410) 955-0826

Office of the Dean Registrar

July 13, 2021

Dear Postdoctoral Fellow:

In order to comply with regulatory guidelines, it is important for you to understand that a fellowship appointment in the School of Medicine does not entitle you to practice medicine at the Johns Hopkins Hospital or affiliated clinical sites; nor does it entitle you to professional liability coverage.

If participating in patient care activities is part of your fellowship training, you must apply for, and receive, a clinical fellow appointment at The Johns Hopkins Hospital or at an affiliated clinical site. Obtain an application packet from the clinical department in which you plan to carry out clinical activities. It should be noted that the credentialing process can take up to three months to complete.

Sincerely,

Jessica L. Bienstock , MD, MPH

Associate Dean,

Graduate Medical Education, SOM

Dana Boatman, PhD Associate Dean, Postdoctoral Affairs, SOM

Peter Hill, MD Sr. Vice President, Medical Affairs, JHH